Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission's regular meeting held Wednesday, March 14, 2012

 

The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk

on January 1, 2012, and had been properly publicized.

 

Present: Jane Wilson (Chairperson), Gloria Arlak, Vivian DeMarco, Pete Shanno (Vice Chair), Christine Healy-Sammis

 

Absent: Vince Scordo (Secretary), Richard Stenken, Anne Bonadies

 

Council Liason: Doug Salmon

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 P.M. 

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of the February 13, 2012, meeting was read.  By motion of Jane Wilson, all present commissioners moved to approve.

Public Portion: 

No public was present.

 

Council Liaison's Report: 

   *  Council has approved $10,000 budget for trees. 

Chairperson's Report:
  * Seedlings for Leonia Day have been ordered.

   * Some monies remain from last year enabling us to plant just 2 or 3 trees this spring.

   * Jane Wilson and Gloria Arlak will attend Leonia Day at Leonia Middle School on April 4. 2012.

Commissioners' Reports:
   C. Healy

     410 Highwood Ave. (not our tree; will recommend a reliable tree cutter).

 

   G. Arlak

     118 Glenwood Ave. (removal)

     127 Glenwood Ave. (pruning)

     339 + 344 Highwood Ave. (removal)

 

   J. Wilson

     141 Oakdene (pruning)

     217 Glenwood Ave. (3 trees were reported removed by PSE&G; Jane will look into it).

Spring Planting
   New tree plantings  will be postponed until this fall, because of weather concerns. Planning for this will begin next month.

 

Leonia Day 

   V. DeMarco will invite ACS and St. John's 5th graders to participate in the poster contest for Leonia Day.  The theme will be "Let It Grow" from the movie The Lorax.
Winners will be displayed in the Leonia Library.

 

Old Business
   District 6 evals need to be completed.

 

New Business 

   June 9, 2012, has been set aside for the next walk-about in District 1.

 

Adjournment
   By motion of J. Wilson, seconded by P. Shanno, and vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:27.

 

 

Respectfully submitted,

 

 

Gloria Arlak

 

 

 

    
    
